Golden Jubilee School Jalna
Minutes of PTA Executive Committee Meeting

Date: 06.03.2017
Venue: AVC, Golden Jubilee School, Jalna

The meeting was attended by the following:

Principal, Vice Principal, Head Mistress, Mrs. Anita Agrawal, Mrs. Pournima Ruikhedkar , Mrs.
Shraddha Jindal, Mrs. Leela Parimi, Mrs. Jyotsna Bhale, Mr. Deepak Kamad, Vijay Lahane, Mrs. Kavita
Raut, Mrs. Sheetal Bhakkad, Mrs. Varsha Sahani, Mrs. Payal Ahuja, Mrs. Manjusha Salegaonkar, Mrs
Ayesha Dange, Mr. Harshal Bodhare, Mrs. Zara Shaikh, Mrs. Laxmi Bhartiya, Mrs. Smita Zol, Mr.
Wasif Ahmed, Mrs. Rathi Nair, Mrs. Meenakshi Choudhari, Mr. Mahadev Bhosale, Mrs. Shraddha
Devidan, Mr. Nandkishore Dambale (recorded the video of the proceedings)

The following were absent: Mrs. Renu Agrawal, Mrs. Savita Mundhe, Mrs. Smita Dahake, Mrs. Shilpa
Kendre, Suhasinsi Kulkarni, Parmeshwar Sarate

PTA executive committee Meeting started with the Principal welcoming the PTA members.
Approved Minutes of the Previous meeting

Principal informed the members about the minutes of previous meeting which is placed on school
website and he discussed it. All members approved the minutes of the previous meeting.

School Schedule for the changed academic year

Principal said that the proposal of time change had been put forth in front of the trustees. They were
reluctant initially but later on agreed. The school gives more attention towards the all round
development of a child, so it is actually difficult to cut the time. The school has discussed in this
regard in school council meeting as well. The new timings will be as follows:

2:00 to 3:00 p.m. (Sports) and 3:00 to 4:00 p.m. (Prep for classes 4 and 5) for Primary Section.

2:00 to 3:00 p.m. (Prep and Activity on alternate days) and 3:00 to 4:00 p.m. (Sports) for Secondary
Section.

Principal sought suggestions from parents. Principal said that the cut down in time would mostly
affect the classes 8 to 10.

Principal informed the members that since the new academic year would start from 1 April the
Management has decided to waive the fees for months of April and May for the year 2016- 17 for
all the students except classes 10 and 12.

Change in divisions for inter-house activities

The divisions for inter-house activities for upcoming academic year will be as follows:
Classes 1-3, Classes 4-5, Classes 6-8 and Classes 9-12

Transport Survey Report

Principal informed that most parents are not interested for the bus transport facility. He has
tabulated the information from the feedback forms. Thatis 695 - No and 67- Yes. Few parents were
not sure. Principal informed the members that the Management has asked the Principal to call a
meeting of the interested parents to see if a transport can be arranged for them. Principal expressed
his concern about students who came by auto.
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Development Program for Students.

Principal said Adolescence education Program will be conducted for class 9th after the annual exam.
Students from class 11th who have not attended this program earlier can attend it. The program will
be held in the month of April.

The School had tied up with a company Carve Niche from Bangalore for software B Galileo. Most of
the parents felt that B Galileo was good for students to develop mathematical skills and do better in
competitive exams. As demanded by parents, it was decided to continue with beGalileo

The same company proposed to give the content on pen drives in audio visual format for classes 9 &
10th. Principal sought the opinion from the parents to provide pen drives to classes 9th and 10th.
One of the parents reminded the problems pertaining to the previous pen drives and principal
clarified that company has solved the issues regarding them.

Principal said that the content on the pen drives was very good and the parents agreed to this. He
further added that the main problem was that students don't use it religiously. Finally it was decided
that pen drives school will not arrange for the pen drives for the coming academic year.

School Calendar for 2017-18

Principal distributed tentative school calendar copies to all members and discussed it with them.
No changes were suggested to it.

Change in exam Pattern by CBSE

Principal informed that CBSE has scrapped CCE and introduced a new evaluation system. He
discussed about quarterly exams and the syllabus. He said that annual exam will have 80%
weightage whereas 10% will be for quarterly exams, 5% for maintaining notebook and 5% for skill
based tests.

One of the parents wanted to know whether food would be provided in the manth of April, to which
the Principal replied that they would be, but would be charged.

One parent asked about the summer camp. Principal said it would only be possible if the school gets
enough number of students.

One of the parents ask for the career talk for class 11th. Principal said school would surely have itin
the new academic year.

In the end Principal thanked all PTA Executive Committee members,

(Mahadev Bhosale)
Secretary, PTA Executive Committee
Date: 06/03/2017
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